
November 5, 2017                                                            31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

Commemoration of all the Faithful Departed 
It is the custom of our parish to remember every individual who has been buried from  
Holy Family during the last year.  Candles will be lit as their names are read and placed in 
the Books of Remembrance at both churches.  Everyone is invited to add deceased loved ones’  
names to these books beginning next weekend.  We ask you to pray with us for all the faithful departed.  
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   Monday, November 6 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

 Tuesday, November 7  

    8:15 AM  Mass J23   Rita Gough 

    Wednesday, November 8 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

       Thursday, November 9 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Friday, November 10  

    8:00 AM  Communion Service HT 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Saturday, November 11  

    8:00 AM  Communion Service HT 

    4:30 PM  Mass  SJ    Cecilia Elieff - Birthday Remembrance   

   Sunday, November 12    32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Terry Brown - Anniversary Remembrance 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Dr. Omer Hurlburt II - Birthday Rem.  

Health Ministry:   
Cleaning Products Never to Mix! 
People often think, "If one product  
works, mixing it with another will  
make it work even better."  A scary  
truth!  Certain products, when used alone, are 
safe but can spell trouble when mixed with  
another product.  Don't start playing chemist!   
N E V E R  M I X -  
* Drain Cleaner + Drain Cleaner 
   Can result in an explosion / ruin plumbing. 
* Hydrogen Peroxide + Vinegar 
   Results in an acid which can irritate the skin,  
   eyes and respiratory system. 
* Bleach + Vinegar 
   Creates chlorine gas which, even at low levels,  
   can cause breathing problems, coughing, and     
   burning, watery eyes. 
* Bleach + Ammonia  
   Same as bleach and vinegar along with chest 
   pain, shortness of breath, throat burns. 
* Bleach + Rubbing Alcohol 
   Creates chloroform which at low levels can 
   cause dizziness and nausea.  Higher levels 
   can damage skin, eyes, lungs, liver, kidneys,  
   nervous system and even result in death. 
*** Probably best to never mix bleach with  
       anything other than water. *** 
Even if your concocted combo isn't dangerous 
or toxic, you can't be sure what effect the  
product will have on the surface or fabric. 
 

www.goodhousekeeping.com/Reader's Digest  

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Rom 11:29-36 / Lk 14:12-14  
Tues: Rom 12:5-16b / Lk 14:15-24   
Wed: Rom 13:8-10 / Lk 14:25-33   
Thurs:  Ez 47:1-2,8-9,12 / Jn 2:13-22   
Fri: Rom 15:14-21 / Lk 16:1-8   
Sat: Rom 16:3-9,16,22-27 / Lk 16:9-15   
Sun: Wis 6:12-16 / 1 Thes 4:13-18 / Mt 25:1-13  

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

  Saturday and Sunday - November 4 and 5 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ     Deceased Members of the Parrella Family 

    9:00 AM Mass  HT   Andrea Accurso 

  10:30 AM Mass  SJ    Tom Meehan - Wedding Anniv. Rem.  

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship  
 

                         Sunday, October 29th    $12,832.94    
 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of Mary Ann Marcum 
Bishop who died October 25th.   

In Your Prayers Remember  Pam Disney at 

Atrium Medical Center this week.  

 Nov 11/12 4:30 PM SAT 9:00 AM SUN 10:30 AM SUN

 Eucharistic  Jennifer James 1B  Jim Martz 1B  Jane Romer 1B

 Ministers  Frances Sack 2B  Gail Clarey 2B  Roger Romer 2B

 Dan Sack 3B  Mike Clarey 3B  Rosetta DiCristoforo 3B

 John Lyons 1C  John Lyons 1C  John Lyons 1C

 Vicki Hall 2C  Don Gillum 2C  Rhonda Koenig 2C

 Linda Day 3C  Jeanne Higgins 3C  Sandy Ongkiko 3C

 Larry Nichols 4C  Lee Ann Glick 4C  Barb Luksic 4C

 Lectors  Paul Presta  Amy Bray  Christine Ogletree

 Franka Cope   Michael Paddock  Todd Moore

 Servers  Will Grant  Nick Stratton  Matt Volle

 John Soppanish  Zachary Paulus  Claire Cox

 Greeters  Dan Sack D1  Lee Ann Glick D1  Jane Romer D1

 Frances Sack D1  Linda Nickell D2  Roger Romer D1 

MINISTERS  NEXT  WEEK



Parents of Second Graders!  
Meeting - First Reconciliation & Eucharist  
Monday, Nov 6th  6:30 PM   St. John Undercroft 
There will be a meeting for the parents of second  
graders at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, November 6th in the  
St. John Undercroft in preparation for the sacraments  
of First Reconciliation and Eucharist.  If you have any  
questions, please call the parish office 422-0602. 

St. Vincent de Paul Meeting 
The monthly SVDP meeting is scheduled  
for this Monday, November 6th at 7:00 p.m.  
in the Holy Trinity Center.   

Introductions to Sunday Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 

First Reading - Malachi 1:14—2:2, 8-10  
The  book of Malachi was written after the Jews  
returned from exile in Babylon.  The prophet expresses 
God’s displeasure because, once the people returned  
to their homeland and enjoyed better times, they grew 
lazy in their religious practices.  Today's passage is  
directed to the Jewish priests in the temple, scolding 
them for their carelessness and indifference.  
Second Reading - 1 Thessalonians 2:7-9, 13         
Thessalonica was a city in northeastern Greece, where 
Christians were being persecuted.  So Paul wrote them 
a friendly and encouraging letter.  In today’s passage, 
we will hear him use a touching image to describe his 
relationship with these people whom he loves.  

                                       

                           COMING EVENTS 
 

 

 1st Reconciliation/Eucharist Meeting ….…....... Mon Nov 6 
 

 Fall Bazaar Craft Sale …....……..……..…….…...…... Sat Nov 11 
 

 Calendar Pick Up …....………............…….…...…... Sun Nov 12 
  

 Donut Sunday @ SJ ...………............…….…...…... Sun Nov 12 
  

 SHALOM Meeting …....………............…….…...… Wed Nov 15 

Gathering of Widows   
Join other widows of the parish for  
support and community every first  
Tuesday morning of the month - this November 7th -  
at 11:00 a.m. in the Holy Trinity Center.  Please call  
Carol Bishop (937) 746-9090 for more information. 

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, November 11th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

Parishioners Who Served in Vietnam 
Jim Hemesath would like to invite parish  
Vietnam brothers to his home for a luncheon  
at 12 PM on Veteran’s Day - Saturday, November 11th.  
Please call the parish office 422-0602 to RSVP.   

 

 Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 

November 5th, 12th, 19th  & 26th 

 

November 5 

th - Holy Spirit, Sanctifier  
 

11:30 PM  St. John Rectory  
 

Class forming during this Period of Inquiry! 

Calling All Bakers!  
We’re asking for donations of dessert  
goodies - cookies, cupcakes, brownies...  
whatever you like to bake - for our Fall Fest  
concession stand!  Please drop off your donation  
at the parish office by this Friday, November 10th.  
All proceeds benefit 2018 VBS.  Thank you!!  



Giving Trees in the Churches This Weekend! 
Giving Tree Gifts are a very personal way to share the joy of Christmas!  As is tradition, parishioners  
are invited to choose an ornament, purchase the suggested gift, wrap it, and bring the gift with the  
tag attached to the 9:00 AM Thanksgiving Day Mass celebrated at St. John Church or to the parish office  
during the last week or November or the first week of December. 
 

Prison Ministry:  Angel Tag   
We team with Messiah Lutheran Church to provide Christmas gifts for Middletown children whose  
parent or guardian is currently in prison.  Through the chaplain, inmates request gifts for their children.   
Messiah Lutheran passes out these gifts in early December!  
 

Family Services:  Star Tag   
Needy families in the Middletown area sign up with Family Services for Christmas gifts for their children.   
Our St. Vincent de Paul Society joins other organizations and churches in the community to provide these gifts.  
Our SVDP passes out these gifts on Friday, December 15th!  
 

Homebound Parishioners: Christmas Tree Tag    N E W  T H I S  Y E A R ! ! !   
We share Christmas with our parish family!  The best gift you can give is the gift of your time and  
friendship!  Pope Frances says, “You are the visible face of the invisible Father!”  This year we’re asking  
for uplifting Christmas visits to our homebound parishioners - so no need buy a gift or return the tag!  In fact -  
you’ll want to keep the tag, as on the back you’ll find the name and address plus some personal notes for a 
homebound parishioner who would love a visit from YOU!   Involve the whole family!  Grandparents - have 
grandchildren color a Christmas picture or make a fancy ornament.  Moms and Dads - pick out a family favorite 
Christmas story and have the kids read it aloud or bake and decorate some Christmas Cookies to take along.  
Scout troops - pair up for individual visits and then join as a troop to go caroling in the halls!  Instead of going 
out for coffee, friends can instead plan a visit and give a small religious or personal care item as a little gift!   
Why not take a break from the crazy materialism of the season and spread some Christmas Joy!   

Neighborhood Reps!  
It’s Calendar Pick Up Time! 
Sunday, November 12th  
2018 Calendars will be available  
for pick up in the parish office following the 9 AM Mass 
and again in the St. John Undercroft after the 10:30 AM 
Mass on Sunday, November 12th.  Didn’t Receive a 
Calendar Last Year?  Maybe your neighborhood needs 
a representative!  If you’d like to take care of your 
neighborhood’s calendar deliveries, please call the 
office 422-0602 or stop by next Sunday.  It only takes a 
short while and helps build up our parish community. 

SHALOM Meeting -  
Wednesday, November 15th     

7 PM  Holy Trinity Center 
Holy Family Parish will participate again this year in 
the SHALOM Ministry.  We will proved meals and 
shelter for two weeks - January 7th - 21st for SHALOM 
clients.  Any parishioner or group of parishioners who 
wish to participate with meal preparation, service or 
clean up are invited to attend this meeting.  Any  
parish organization, individual, family, or group of 
families can participate in the SHALOM Ministry.  
Preparation, service and clean up are divided among 
several volunteers.  If you have any question, call the 
office 422-0602.  SHALOM -  Serving the Homeless 
with Alternate Lodging network Of  Middletown    

Tuam, Ireland 
We have parishioners buried in our  
parish cemetery, Calvary Cemetery,  
from Tuam, Ireland.  Last Sunday  
The New York Times had an insert on 
Tuam.  If you’re interested in reading  
it just call the parish office 422-0602.  

Leftover Halloween Candy?   
If you were short on trick-or-treaters and ended 
up with leftover Halloween candy this year, SVDP could 
add it to gift baskets for Thanksgiving and Christmas.  
Just bag it up and drop it in the blue donation bins at 
the church doors.  Thanks! 

New Phone Number?  Dropping Your Land Line? 
Please call the parish office 422-0602 so  
we can update your information.  Thank you!  



    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self-confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives.  
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

#GIVING TUESDAY - TUESDAY NOVEMBER 28TH! 
Last year, on GIVING TUESDAY we brought in over 
$160,000 thanks to your generosity and the generosity 
of a matching donor.  We are in the process of securing 
a group of supporters who will be our matching donors 
for this year, and currently have over $50,000           
committed!  Letters will be mailed soon, however, mark 
your calendars for Tuesday, November 28th when all  
Annual Fund donations will be matched!  
 

SCHOLARSHIPS 
The window for applying for assistance for the 2017-18 
school year through the Catholic Education Foundation 
(One Faith, One Hope, One Love) is now open.  To apply, 
please visit the Archdiocese of Cincinnati website and 
click on “Learn More” under For Prospective Families. 
The bar across the top will have a drop down menu   
under “Tuition Aid.”  From that drop down menu, click 
on K-8 Tuition Information.  On this page, you will find 
information about the program, and you can click to  
apply for the assistance on the bottom left.  If you are 
considering a Catholic Education for your children, but 
are worried about the expense, I encourage you to visit 
this site and apply! 
 

THANK YOU 
Thank you to all of the parishioners who joined us for 
our All Saints Day Mass!  The 8th grade enjoyed showing 
their knowledge of the saints they have chosen for their 
confirmation in the spring. 

Calvary Cemetery Collection 
by Dr. Steph Burk -  parishioner and 
Calvary Cemetery Assoc. Member 
 

I had the good fortune to visit Ireland  
recently, and as we drove along the  
narrow, winding roads I wondered how  
it must have felt for Irish folks to find  
themselves in America.  Busy, bustling  
New York City was certainly a far cry  
from the land they had left behind.   
 

As we know, quite a few found their way to Middletown; 
some of the earliest graves in our Calvary Cemetery are 
Irish: the Fogartys, natives of county Tipperary, where we 
stood in pouring rain at a horse trial, watching horses leap 
over huge fences in a "business as usual" fashion;   
the Heslins from county Meath, with its archeological 
wonders;  Margaret Kelly of County Galway, whose shores 
are pounded by the wild Atlantic surf;  Mary Costigan,  
native of Kildare, an ancient city where you can still walk 
the medieval walls;  Bridget Cunningham, born in County 
Sligo, where five of us raced sure-footed horses down a 
sandy estuary and watched seals watching us.   
 

How could they leave this beautiful place?  Of course, a 
number of Irish emigrated to the United States in search 
of better lives during the terrible Great Famine of the mid-
nineteenth century.  Even so, the tombstones in Calvary 
commemorating their deaths frequently list their birth-
place as well - as if the families of the deceased knew that 
their homeland was never far from their heart.  Perhaps 
around supper tables and fireplaces across the street from 
Holy Trinity Church, in the neighborhood then known as 
"Little Dublin," tales were shared in the Irish fashion - of 
great warriors like Brian Boru, battles such as the Battle of 
the Boyne, mythic tales about Diedre of the Sorrows, and 
the Children of Lir.  Of course we were there primarily for 
the horses and the history - which figures, if you know us - 
but seeing the birthplaces on the gravestones in Calvary 
Cemetery and associating them with places we visited  
reminds us what the stones represent:  lives full of stories 
and adventures, laughter and heartache, love and loss -  
in short, lives just like our own.   
 

Please help us remember and honor those who have gone 
before us by contributing to the upkeep of Calvary  
Cemetery during the month of November. 
An envelope is included with your collection  
envelopes this month, but any envelope will do, of course.  
Walk among the graves, read the inscriptions and whisper 
an Irish prayer for their souls:  "Until we meet again,  
may God hold you in the palm of his hand."  



Alter High School Open House 
Sunday, November 12th   1- 4 PM 
Please come and visit the Alter Campus  
and see all we have to offer.  For more information go 
to alterhs.org/openhouse.  Learn how your Ed Choice 
dollars will work for you at Alter High School. 

              Many Thanks to the 
               Gardening Angels!  
                This wonderful group of volunteers 
                have their hands full tending to  
                 the flower beds and landscaping at 
                our churches, centers, rectory, and 
                parish office.  We thanked them  
                 with a luncheon last Thursday and 
                            wish them a restful fall / winter  
                 season - it will be May before you 
                know it!!  Thanks for all you do to 
                make our parish so beautiful! 
                Seated:  Janet Zappia,   
                Joann Klapheke, and Vicki Hall   
                           Standing:  Barb Eutsler, Gardeners’    
  Leader Sandie Kelly, Elaine Tack, Jan Scaglione, Dave Schul, and Barb VonderHaar  Not Pictured:  Patty Fulmer,   
  Mary Anne Kelley, Sandi Mulligan, Marlene Ruwe, Linda Weaver, and Darlene Witte    
  Many thanks to Towne Blvd. Meijer for generously donating $100 in flowers again this year! 

Bishop Fenwick High School’s Open House  
Sunday, November 5th   1 to 3 PM  
Bishop Fenwick High School’s  
Open House is designed for all  
families interested in learning what  
Bishop Fenwick has to offer.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to tour the campus, speak with our  
principal, Blane Collison, and meet our inspiring  
Fenwick faculty.  There will be interactive displays 
throughout the academic classrooms and our faculty, 
coaches, club moderators and students will be  
available to provide information and answer your 
questions.  Two lucky students will win a $200  
Amazon Gift Card!  We invite your entire family to 
attend this informative afternoon.  No reservation is 
needed.  Any questions?  Please call 513-428-0525.   

Central Connections will host  

Empty Bowls in Middletown 
Saturday, November 18th   11 AM - 2 PM  
3907 Central Avenue, Middletown 
For $15 attendees will  
 

 enjoy a simple meal of soup, bread, dessert,  
       and drink 
   

 learn about hunger and food insecurity among 
older adults in the community 

 

 select a handcrafted ceramic bowl to take home as  
       a reminder of older adults in need in our community 
 

Proceeds from Empty Bowls Middletown will benefit 
Central Connections’ home delivered and congregate 
meal programs that provide more than 11,500 nutritious 
meals monthly to food-insecure older adults in Monroe, 
Middletown, Madison Twsp, Franklin, Trenton, Hunter, 
Liberty Township, and West Middletown.  For more 
information, please call 513-423-1734.  






